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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







November 1, 2023





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held in the office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
November 1, 2023. President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  A quorum was present with the following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge
John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee
Mark Guillory


St. Landry

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Karen Jewell



Iberville

Earl Matherne


Assumption



Sean McGee



Iberia

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Tommy Thibodeaux

St. Martin

Absent: 

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

Morgan Savoie 


Simmons & Savoie

Mark Romero


Brown and Brown

Elizabeth Minvielle


Brown and Brown

Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

William Tyson


Executive Director
Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager

Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist A

                                                                    * * * * 
Commissioner Jody Meche advised the board that he attended the Technical Advisory Group for the Atchafalaya Basin meeting recently and they are an oversight on all projects being recommended for the basin.  The makeup stipulates that there should be someone on the task force from the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, one from the Police Jury East of the Atchafalaya and one from the Police Jury West of the Atchafalaya.  Those three positions have not been filled and he would like to be the representative for the levee district.  He contacted his Senator and found there are some educational requirements.  The member from the ABLD board and the Police Juries must be a professional in engineering, fuel technology, hydrology, or environmental science. He said he just wanted to advise the board that he is working to be selected, as he thinks he has experience in the basin that could be invaluable.  

                                                                     * * * *
Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux, seconded by Commissioner Sean McGee and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of October 4, 2023 and publish the minutes in the official journal.  
                                                                     * * * * 
Morgan Savoie of Simmons & Savoie addressed the board relative to the renewal of the workers’ compensation policy.  Moved by Commissioner Jody Meche, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried to approve the renewal of the workers’ compensation insurance policy with Simmons & Savoie.
Mark Romero of Brown & Brown advised the board that he is presenting the General Liability renewal for consideration.  He said we have two options.  One option would be to increase our deductible to $10,000 and the second option would be to increase our deductible to $20,000 to save on the premium.  He said the automobile coverage is the reason for the increased costs as we have experienced a significant loss from awards made against our automobile coverage recently.  Mr. Will Tyson recommended taking Option 2 above.  Mr. Romero said there was another factor that should be considered and that is including uninsured motorists’ coverage vs. not including that coverage.  Mr. Nicholas Rockforte explained that since we have workers' compensation, some would suggest you would not need this coverage.  However, he pointed out there is a gap between uninsured motorists' coverage and workers' compensation at times.  Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche to select Option 2 without uninsured motorists’ coverage. A roll call vote on the motion was called as follows:
Yeas:  Commissioners Flynn, Grezaffi, Guillory, Meche and Thibodeaux

Nays: Commissioners Gordon, Harvey, Jewell, Matherne, and McGee

Absent:  Commissioners Hebert and Rockforte

The motion did not pass.
Commissioner Kenneth Gordon moved, seconded by Commissioner Sean McGee to select Option 2 with uninsured motorists’ coverage.  A roll call vote on the motion was called as follows:

Yeas:  Commissioners Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Guillory, Harvey, Jewell, Matherne, McGee, Meche, and Thibodeaux.

Nays: None

Absent:  Commissioners Hebert and Rockforte

The motion passed.

Mr. William Tyson reported the employee health insurance will increase by 6.15% from the state.  Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Sean McGee to approve the renewal and the motion passed.
Elizabeth Minvielle of Brown and Brown presented a supplemental policy for the employees’ health insurance.  Commissioner Sean McGee moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon to approve to renew of the supplemental insurance for the employees. 
                                                                     * * * *
Mr. David Mougeot dialed in relative to the bid to renovate the board room as he was unable to be at the meeting in person.  Mr. William Tyson advised the board that when the bids were opened, we had only one bid. Mr. Rockforte suggested going into executive session due to a possible legal matter.  The following roll call vote was called to enter executive session:
Yeas:  Commissioners Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Guillory, Harvey, Jewell, Matherne, McGee, Meche, and Thibodeaux.

Nays: None

Absent:  Commissioners Hebert and Rockforte

Motion passed unanimously.

                                                                     * * * *
A roll call vote was called to come out of Executive Session:
Yeas:  Commissioners Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Guillory, Harvey, Jewell, Matherne, McGee, Meche, and Thibodeaux.

Nays: None

Absent:  Commissioners Hebert and Rockforte

Motion passed unanimously.

                                                                     * * * *                                                        
Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Sean McGee, and unanimously carried to reject the one bid we received because of substantial change to the project considering all we have heard as well as recommendations by the architect pursuant to LA38-2214. 

                                                                     * * * *                                                        

Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that we just recently concluded our levee inspection by the Corps of Engineers, and it went very well. Commissioner Jody Meche added that our employees do a great job.
                                                                     * * * *                                                        

Mr. Nicholas Rockforte said the paperwork was filed on the matter concerning the property in the basin, but we have not received a response from their attorney.
                                                                     * * * *                                                        


Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the revised Organizational Chart.

                                                                     * * * *            
Commissioner Spencer Harvey moved, seconded by Kenneth Gordon to approve the 2024 board meeting schedule and publish it in the official journal.                                            

                                                                      * * * *            
There being no further business to come before the board, the board agreed unanimously to adjourn the meeting.   
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

